At the Annual General Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd May 2010 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
               Mr. R. Bass
               Ms. K Gray
               Mr. A. Parry       
               Cllr. D. Hull
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Cllr. A. Davies, Ms. M.Davis, Mr. A. Forrest, Mrs. J.Plante, Mrs. V Swinburn and Mr. M.Wedd  
Declaration of Interests:   None 
Election of Chairman: It was proposed by Mr. Parry and seconded by Mr Simmonds and resolved that Mrs. Barbara Beard be re-elected Chairman. 
Election of Vice-Chairman: It was proposed by Mrs Beard and seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved that Mr. Paul Simmonds be re-elected as Vice-Chairman.

Election of Officers:  It was proposed by Mrs Beard, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved that:
Footpaths Officer Mr Basil Drinkwater should continue as Parish Footpaths Officer. 

Vicarage Green: The sub committee would consist of Mr. Wedd, Mr. Simmonds, Mrs. Beard, Mrs. Plante and Mr. Forrest.

Allotments: The sub committee would consist of Mr. Forrest and Ms. Gray. 
Hallow Charity:  Mr Bass should represent the Parish Council.

Village Hall Committee: Mr. Wedd would continue to represent the Parish Council.
Parish Plan: Members of the Parish Council on the steering committee would be Paul Simmonds, Mrs. Veronica Swinburn, Alan Forrest, Maurice Wedd, Karen Gray and Mrs. Barbara Beard.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 12th April 2010, having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  Mrs Beard thanked Mr Drinkwater for his work on behalf of the parish and it was agreed that the clerk would write thanking him and advising of his ongoing appointment. Ms Gray reported that the short metal post on the edge of the alley from Crown Meadow to the allotments was still there. The clerk to remind Mr Skeys.
Vicarage Green:  It was reported that the lock was missing from the gate. Smart Cut would be asked to provide a replacement.

Highways: There was concern about speeding traffic and the overhanging hedge at Acorn Cottage. The clerk to remind Mr Skeys.
Allotments:  There was concern about the gate being left open.
Anti Social Behaviour:  Following further vandalism to the notice board adjacent to the village hall, the need to replace it was discussed. It was proposed Mr. Simmonds, seconded Mr. Parry and resolved to obtain quotations for its replacement with a metal cabinet.
Affordable Housing:  Nothing to report.
Parish Plan:  Mr Simmonds presented the latest update of the parish plan for comment. It is proposed to present the final version to the 7th June meeting for approval. It will then be circulated to Worcestershire County and Malvern Hills District councilors with an abbreviated version going to local residents. It was proposed Paul Simmonds, seconded Ms. Gray and resolved to pay Jonathan Beard and Teresa Walsh, £50 each in thanks for all their work in helping to edit the parish plan.

Village Hall:   Mrs. Beard reported that Alan Williams had now taken up his duties and was doing an excellent job. It was proposed by Mrs. Beard, seconded by Mr. Simmonds and resolved that Mr. Wedd should be asked to accept the quotation of £350 for a deep clean.
Regional Spatial Strategy: The phase 2 revision should be ratified in July 2010.
Parish Lengthsman: The clerk to ask the lengthsman to complete the work previously agreed.
Post Office Rate Relief: It was proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to contribute £106.09 towards the Post Office rate relief.

Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   There were no members of the public present.
Correspondence: 
1.    CALC – Invitation to Councillor and Chairman training  - 29th April 2010

2.    MHDC – Invitation to attend Overview and Scrutiny Workshop 24th May,20101 – it                       was agreed that Mr. Bass would attend

3.   Moblie Youth Unit – Dates for August – it was agreed that the MYU should visit on 24th August 2010.
Planning applications for consideration:
Application: 10/00228/OUT  

Proposal: Outline planning application for the construction of up to 3950 dwellings (use class C3), 14 hectares of employment land (use class B1/B2), community infrastructure, retail, education and leisure uses (use classes A1-A5, C2, D1, D2). Laying out of green infrastructure, amenity open space, structural landscaping, areas of equiped play, sports pitches and associated infrastucture. Means of access on to Bromyard Road (A44), Martley Road (B4204) and Oldbury Road. Matters of Appearance, Landscaping, Layout and Scale reserved for subsequent approval.
Location: Land at (OS8202 5595 West of Worcester), Martley Road, Lower Broadheath, Worcs.
It was agreed that this application would be discussed at a special Parish Council meeting to be held on the 17th May following an ‘open exhibition’. 
Finance: 
It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded by Mr. Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:

1. Nora Parsons Day Centre, Replacement for cheque 1108 
                    - £300.00
2   First Floor, Malvern Ltd, supply new floor to Village Hall Toilets      - £1,457.00   

3.    FATA Automation – Print /Post SW Site Allocations letter
        - £28.14

4.   March and Edwards – Land Registry fee for allotment access.            - £50.00

5.   Broadheath Memorial Hall – Hire 4th Jan 2010  to 12th March            - £86.40

6.   CALC – Copy of Standing Orders



        - £17.00

7.  M Davis – Print copy of RSS report



        - £15.01

8.  Mr RA Gould  -  grass cutting allotments, April


        - £65.00
9.  Jonathan Beard – edit parish plan



                   -  £50.00

10.  Teresa Walsh – edit parish plan



                  -  £50.00

11.  FATA Automation – print parish plan



       - £6.64

12.  Broadheath Memorial Hall  - insurance (3/5/ 2010 to 3/ 5/ 2011)    - £1,506.43   

13.  Mrs J Wilson(W.I) – editing  village newsletter


      - £100.00

14.  Mr M Beard – print village newsletter



       -£50.00 

Audit 2009/2010: The draft accounts had been circulated for member’s information. It was proposed by Mr. Parry, seconded by Mr Simmonds and resolved to:-

(a) Accept the draft accounts

(b) Accept the audit plan

(c) Appoint Mr. Norman Bennett as the Internal Auditor

(d) Approve the Annual Governance Statement.

(e) Request that the Hall Management Committee provide copies of the Risk Assessments and insurance for the hall. 

(f) The appointed date for audit is the 14th June 2010.

AOB: Mrs Beard reported that a couple had hired the village hall for wedding celebrations and wished to erect a marquee adjacent to the hall on the Vicarage Green. There were no objections to the proposal.
Date of Next meetings:  17th May and 7th June 2010 at 7.30pm.     
